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BRIGALOW OUTLIER :
A resource inventory of the Brigalow vegetation -communities

west of the Culgoa River

Therese Wade

Dept of Conservation and Land Management, NSW

INTRODUCTION

Brigalow (Acacia harpophylla) communities once covered six million hectares
in Queensland and northern New South Wales. Brigalow vegetation occurs west
of the Culgoa river in New South Wales and this is the only, large area of
this vegetation remaining in this State. In recent years a conflict has
developed between the management of this resource for grazing and the
protection of its conservation value. A resource inventory was needed to
guide government policy on clearing of this vegetation.

The objectives of the Brigalow Resource Survey were:

To determine the extent, variety and level of modification of
the brigalow vegetation communities

To identify the flora and fauna species of these communities

To clarify the impact of modification for grazing on the
natural communities

BACKGROUND

The significant conservation value of the brigalow communities in this area
is well established by the literature (e.g. MDBMC, 1987). The grazing value
of the natural communities, however, is low and leaseholders -have sought
permission to clear or thin the tree layer. This requires approval from the
Western Lands Commissioner (Western Lands-Act 1901 (NSW)). Permission
cannot be given without full consideration of the impact on the natural
environment (Environmental Planning, and Assessment Act 1987 (NSW)).. This
impact could not be assessed without information on the extent and
composition of these communities.

METHOD

The vegetation of the area was mapped from aerial photographs. Vegetation
was classified into "types" based on the dominant species of the tallest
layer. The brigalow communities were further classified according to the
level of modification of the tree layer.

A flora and a fauna survey were conducted concurrently over a two week
period in October 1991. Climatic conditions over the 18 months preceding
the survey were extremely dry.

The fauna survey was carried out by the Royal Zoological Society of New
South Wales (Ellis and Wilson, unpubl.). Further information was provided
by H. Parnaby of the Australian Museum who conducted an independent survey
during November.

The flora survey sampled 55 sites across the range of brigalow vegetation
types and modification classes. This survey was carried out with assistance
from the New South Wales National Parks and Wildlife Service.

RESULTS

The brigalow vegetation communities occur on level plains between the
floodplains associated with the Culgoa or Warrego rivers and a slightly
elevated band of ridges, sandhills and sandplain.
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Four "types" of brigalow vegetation were identified. Brigalow is a dominant
element of vegetation covering 146,000 hectares. Seventy nine percent of
this area has been modified. Half of the modified area has had a major
change in community structure. This includes nearly all the woodlands on
clay soils. The remaining area of unmodified brigalow woodland is 12,000
hectares and unmodified brigalow -gidgee woodland covers 18,000 hectares.

The flora survey identified 110 plant species in the brigalow vegetation
areas sampled. The erratic occurrence and low abundance of many species
limits the comparisons that can be made between vegetation types and
classes. However the species complement was compared to a species list of
brigalow communities in South Central Queensland (Neldner 1984). The
majority of the species recorded in this survey were not recorded in the
Queensland communities.

The Royal Zoological Society's survey has shown that the area is
particularly diverse in reptile species and insectivorous bats. Two of the
bats recorded in this survey and one recorded by the Australian Museum are
listed as threatened in Schedule Twelve of the National Parks and Wildlife
Act (1974). Two of the bird species recorded are also on this list.

CONCLUSIONS

Most of the brigalow vegetation in this area has been modified. The level
of modification is high in half the area affected and low to moderate
elsewhere.

No clear distinctions could be made between the floral composition of
different vegetation types and classes. More extensive sampling would be
needed to determine the impact of modification on brigalow communities.

The species and soil types occurring in communities in this area suggest
that they are distinct from brigalow communities found in Queensland.

The fauna identified in two limited surveys include species with
significant conservation value.

This project was sponsored by National Estate Grants Program
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